Main Street Bridge To Close For Month Of October
On September 15 the Plainfield Selectboard made a final decision to fully close the Main Street bridge for the month of October to complete long-awaited repairs.  While there were voices for and against this option (see Times Argus article September 20) most meeting attendees urged that we get on with it and get it done.  Closure is expected to begin sometime in the first week of October and last a month.
This has serious implications for Plainfield co-op and people are starting to rally.  As of this writing, Betsy Ziegler and Joey Klein are working on a Plainfield Fall Foliage map that encourages folks to drive our scenic backroads and stop in the village to shop and nosh.  The Friends of Plainfield Opera House are starting to plan a fundraiser.
Co-op staff led by Operations Manager Jezebel Crow have talked with suppliers to figure out how to keep supplies coming in.  The good news is that all the box trucks are willing to drive the detour.  The Selectboard has offered storage space in the municipal building for pre-buying inventory.  
The co-op WILL STAY OPEN DURING OCTOBER!  Please consider doing more of your shopping in Plainfield village to support all the business, and especially your friendly neighborhood grocery store.  After all, is it worth driving a long detour to keep the beer flowing?  This is a critical time to show your support!
